REPORT TO THE DIRECTOR OF HOUSING SERVICES

TITLE: CCTV TO SPRUCE COURT AND ALBION TOWERS

1. Subject 

The installation of new door entry systems and the upgrade of CCTV systems, all connected back to Sycamore Court from Spruce Court and Albion Towers.

2. Purpose of Report.
To seek approval to accept a single quotation from Consillium Security Systems to link Spruce Court and Albion Towers door entry and CCTV systems back to the central monitoring station at Sycamore Court.

3. Background.

Significant levels of investment and development, have taken place in establishing the comprehensive central monitoring station in Sycamore Court in the Precinct.

It is proposed to extend this facility and include a further two blocks, namely Spruce Court and Albion Towers. 

The existing equipment in the central monitoring station is of an extremely specialist nature and was designed, built and installed by Consillium Security Systems.

4. Detail.

There are two options available in considering the expansion of the existing system:

Option 1-To seek competitive tenders for the work from the select tender list,

or

Option 2-To approve the acceptance of the single quotation prepared by Consillium Security Systems Ltd.

Option 1.

This would create a number of problems :-

There would be two separate controls systems in place, and a different system  would not be compatible with the existing systems. Operationally this would require the system controllers having to work/operate additional and different pieces of equipment i.e. CCTV and door entry. 

The maintenance of the system would be more expensive with engineers requiring additional training and the maintenance contractor having to hold additional spares.

Option 2.

This would alleviate the issues raised in option 1. as the installed equipment would be fully compatible with the existing equipment. Therefore control staff would not be required to operate different systems and the maintenance engineers would not need additional training.

The quotation that has been prepared by Consillium has been examined in detail and has been based on the original tendered rates in the CCTV Service and Maintenance Contract. As a consequence the quotation is considered a fair and reasonable competitive price for the works. 

5. Recommendation-

Approval to accept the single quotation of £ 103,914 prepared by Consillium Security Systems for the installation of new door entry systems, CCTV upgrade and the linking of the systems at Spruce Court and Albion Towers to the Sycamore Court control centre.

